
 
 
 

 

 
 
May 29, 2013 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Christopher Prosser, Senate Executive Coordinator 
 
CC:  Ruth Keele, PTRAC Staff 
 
FROM: Mark Johnson, 2012-2013 Chair 
  Promotion-Tenure-Retention Appeal Committee (PTRAC) 
         
RE:  2012-2013 Report of the PTRAC to the UO Senate 
 
 
The Promotion-Tenure-Retention Appeal Committee (PTRAC) is an externally mandated 
board which functions pursuant to OAR 571-003.  Its purpose “is to hear appeals on 
decisions to deny promotion and/or tenure or the failure to renew an appointment.”  
Because “the committee deals with confidential appeals, the committee does not file 
substantive reports.”  (Citations from the committee web page: 
http://committees.uoregon.edu/node/39.)  
 
The PTRAC dealt with two cases during the 2012-2013 academic year.   
 
 


